
 
  

 

 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

August 31, 2021 
 
 

IN RESPONSE, PLEASE 
 REFER TO:  M210831 
 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR: Jody C. Martin, Director   

Office of Commission Appellate Adjudication  
 
FROM:    Annette L. Vietti-Cook, Secretary     
 
SUBJECT:   STAFF REQUIREMENTS - AFFIRMATION SESSION,  
    11:30 A.M., TUESDAY, AUGUST 31, 2021, VIA PUBLIC 

TELECONFERENCE 
 
 
I. SECY-21-0070 – FIRSTENERGY COMPANIES AND TMI-2 SOLUTIONS, LLC (THREE 

MILE ISLAND NUCLEAR STATION, UNIT 2), PETITION FOR RECONSIDERATION OF 
CLI‑21‑8 
 

 
The Commission approved a Memorandum and Order addressing a Petition for 
Reconsideration of the Commission’s decision in CLI-21-8 filed by Eric Epstein, Chairman of 
Three Mile Island Alert.  The Commission in CLI‑21‑8 denied TMIA’s motion to hold the Three 
Mile Island Nuclear Station, Unit 2 license transfer in abeyance, after concluding that the 
Commission no longer had jurisdiction over the adjudicatory proceeding, that TMIA’s motion did 
not meet the requirements for reopening a closed record or for staying a license transfer, and 
that this license transfer did not require a new certification under section 401 of the Clean Water 
Act.  The Memorandum and Order denies the petition. 
 
(Subsequently, on August 31, 2021, the Secretary signed the Memorandum and Order.) 
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